
 
SHIRE OF CHRISTMAS ISLAND 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

34/20 27 August 2020 

 
SHIRE OF CHRISTMAS ISLAND 

SETTLEMENT CINEMA REVISED MASTERPLAN AUGUST 2020 
 
The Council at its ordinary meeting held on 25 August 2020 passed the following 
resolution. 
 
“The Shire Council to seek comments from the community on the Settlement 
Cinema Revised Masterplan August 2020 through Public Notice.” 
 

The implementation of the Settlement Cinema Masterplan is progressing. The ground 

has been levelled, relevant existing services relocated with the approval of the 

IOTPA and the Water Corporation and the slabs for the skatepark and the 

Volleyball/tennis court are now being established. 

 

There has emerged a degree of community support for the establishment of outdoor 

synthetic lawn bowl rinks in placement of the previously proposed mini golf course 
 
The Shire is seeking submissions or comments on that proposal 

 

Submissions or comments on the Settlement Cinema Revised Masterplan August 

2020 may be lodged by email to shire.ceo@shire.gov.cx  or in writing to addressed 

as follows: 

 

Chief Executive Officer 

Shire of Christmas Island 

PO Box 863 

CHRISTMAS ISLAND 6798 

 

Submissions or comments must be lodged and received by 4.00pm on Monday 21st 

September 2020. 

 
The Settlement Cinema Revised Masterplan August 2020 is shown as below and is 
available on the Shire of Christmas Island website – www.shire.gov.cx 
 
 
Council will consider the Settlement Cinema Revised Masterplan August 2020 at 
the September 2020 Ordinary Meeting of Council, 
 
 
David Price 
Chief Executive Officer  
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